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Letter sent to all WA Federal Members of Parliament regarding decline in bulk-billing
The Health Consumers' Council is an independent community based organisation, representing the consumers' 'voice' in health policy, planning, research and service delivery. The Council advocates on behalf of consumers to government, doctors, other health professionals, hospitals and the wider health system. For more information about the Council, you can visit our website at www.hcc-wa.global.net.au.
The Council provides advocacy assistance to people in the WA health system, from general practice to intensive care, from community clinics to indigenous health services. We are constantly contacted by the community about issues in the health system that individuals feel powerless to change.
The major concern articulated by the community to the Health Consumers' Council is the decline in bulk billing by general practitioners. We have promised consumers that we will write on their behalf (encouraging them to write as well) to express our concern at this decline. The Health Consumers' Council calls on the federal government to restore the level of bulk billing.
Quality healthcare must be available regardless of income. We hear reports from consumers continually about the rising levels of co-payments for attending a general practitioner as well as the increasing cost of the over-the-counter and prescription medicines. Consumers report delaying medical help until their condition worsens.
In addition the increasing premiums for private health insurance trouble consumers. As one man wrote “by April 2003 HBF will have increased their charges for private health insurance by 28.6% over a two year period. Increases in private health insurance will force lower paid workers and pensioners to leave private health insurance in large numbers. Accordingly it is important that healthcare be available to all, regardless of income.”
The Health Consumers' Council is of the view that Medicare, as our national health insurance system needs to be strengthened and sustained to ensure quality primary health care is available to all regardless of income.
Perhaps the establishment of a Medicare Task Force that includes consumer groups, medical practitioners, state and territory governments and the commonwealth government, could consider some options to enhance Medicare and bulk billing over the coming years, and give a report to government to implement.
Health is a critically important issue for the Australian community, and Medicare is the rock on which the health system is built. Access for all to high quality primary health care is a practice strongly supported by the Australian community.
We seek your active support in strengthening and sustaining Medicare.

Thank you for your consideration of the matters raised in this letter.

Yours sincerely

Margot Boetcher

Chairperson

Health Consumers' Council WA
